
Speech: PM statement after talks with
Enda Kenny: 30 January 2017

I am delighted to be in Dublin today. It is the third time I have met the
Taoiseach since I became Prime Minister, and indeed the third time we have
spoken in the past month.

This is testament to the unique relationship between the UK and Ireland.
Family ties and bonds of affection unite our 2 countries and I am personally
committed to strengthening our relationship as the UK prepares to leave the
EU. We are leaving the EU but not Europe.

We will stay reliable partners, willing allies and close friends with our
neighbours, when we have so many values and interests in common.

I know that for the people of Ireland and Northern Ireland the ability to
move freely across the border is an essential part of daily life, which is
why the Taoiseach and I have both been clear that there will be no return to
the borders of the past.

Maintaining the common travel area and excellent economic links with Ireland
will be important priorities for the UK in the talks ahead. Together we trade
€1.2 billion worth of goods and services every week. No one wants to see this
diminished.

The Taoiseach and I both reaffirmed our commitment to the Belfast Agreement
and its successors, including Stormont House and Fresh Start. An explicit
objective of the UK government’s work on Brexit is to ensure that full
account is taken of the particular circumstances of Northern Ireland.

I am pleased that already, our European partners have demonstrated a clear
understanding of the acute need to find a solution for Northern Ireland and
Ireland so that thousands of our citizens can continue to move freely across
Ireland every day. I want the reciprocal rights that our citizens enjoy in
both countries to continue, including the rights guaranteed under the Belfast
Agreement.

But I also recognise that when the UK leaves the EU, Ireland will remain a
member state and it is something I fully respect. It remains overwhelmingly
and compellingly in the UK’s national interest that the EU, with Ireland in
it, should succeed and prosper.

Today we have committed to building on the track record of strong co-
operation generated by our bilateral work programme. It’s important to me
that, while we have plenty of work to do to deliver a smooth exit for the UK
from the EU, we do not lose sight of the close links that benefit citizens in
both countries.

And so we have agreed to continue our bilateral work programme on a wide
range of issues some of which have been mentioned by the Taoiseach.
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And of course discussed the political situation in Northern Ireland. Both the
Taoiseach and I have been unequivocal in our support for the political
process as the Northern Ireland parties navigate this electoral period. The
difficulties we face today are serious and it is fundamentally important that
we work with Northern Ireland’s political leadership to seek a solution.

The Northern Ireland Secretary will be fully engaged over the next few days
and months with the aim of ensuring that, once the election is over, a stable
devolved government is established that works for everyone. I welcome the
commitment of the Irish Minister for Foreign Affairs and Trade, Charlie
Flanagan, in supporting that objective.

Our discussions here in Dublin today have been very constructive. And I’m
sure we will continue the close level of cooperation and friendship between
the UK and Ireland in the coming months and years ahead.

Speech: PM statement after talks with
Enda Kenny: 30 January 2017

I am delighted to be in Dublin today. It is the third time I have met the
Taoiseach since I became Prime Minister, and indeed the third time we have
spoken in the past month.

This is testament to the unique relationship between the UK and Ireland.
Family ties and bonds of affection unite our 2 countries and I am personally
committed to strengthening our relationship as the UK prepares to leave the
EU. We are leaving the EU but not Europe.

We will stay reliable partners, willing allies and close friends with our
neighbours, when we have so many values and interests in common.

I know that for the people of Ireland and Northern Ireland the ability to
move freely across the border is an essential part of daily life, which is
why the Taoiseach and I have both been clear that there will be no return to
the borders of the past.

Maintaining the common travel area and excellent economic links with Ireland
will be important priorities for the UK in the talks ahead. Together we trade
€1.2 billion worth of goods and services every week. No one wants to see this
diminished.

The Taoiseach and I both reaffirmed our commitment to the Belfast Agreement
and its successors, including Stormont House and Fresh Start. An explicit
objective of the UK government’s work on Brexit is to ensure that full
account is taken of the particular circumstances of Northern Ireland.

http://www.government-world.com/speech-pm-statement-after-talks-with-enda-kenny-30-january-2017/
http://www.government-world.com/speech-pm-statement-after-talks-with-enda-kenny-30-january-2017/


I am pleased that already, our European partners have demonstrated a clear
understanding of the acute need to find a solution for Northern Ireland and
Ireland so that thousands of our citizens can continue to move freely across
Ireland every day. I want the reciprocal rights that our citizens enjoy in
both countries to continue, including the rights guaranteed under the Belfast
Agreement.

But I also recognise that when the UK leaves the EU, Ireland will remain a
member state and it is something I fully respect. It remains overwhelmingly
and compellingly in the UK’s national interest that the EU, with Ireland in
it, should succeed and prosper.

Today we have committed to building on the track record of strong co-
operation generated by our bilateral work programme. It’s important to me
that, while we have plenty of work to do to deliver a smooth exit for the UK
from the EU, we do not lose sight of the close links that benefit citizens in
both countries.

And so we have agreed to continue our bilateral work programme on a wide
range of issues some of which have been mentioned by the Taoiseach.

And of course discussed the political situation in Northern Ireland. Both the
Taoiseach and I have been unequivocal in our support for the political
process as the Northern Ireland parties navigate this electoral period. The
difficulties we face today are serious and it is fundamentally important that
we work with Northern Ireland’s political leadership to seek a solution.

The Northern Ireland Secretary will be fully engaged over the next few days
and months with the aim of ensuring that, once the election is over, a stable
devolved government is established that works for everyone. I welcome the
commitment of the Irish Minister for Foreign Affairs and Trade, Charlie
Flanagan, in supporting that objective.

Our discussions here in Dublin today have been very constructive. And I’m
sure we will continue the close level of cooperation and friendship between
the UK and Ireland in the coming months and years ahead.

At Youth Forum, UN calls on young
people to help realize a better future
for all

30 January 2017 – Drawing attention challenges such as climate change,
unemployment and inequality, confronting young people around the world,
including in places where peace prevails, United Nations Secretary-General
António Guterres today called for the youth to speak up and share their
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stories.

“Tell us how the United Nations can see the world from your perspective – and
answer your concerns,” said Mr. Guterres in a video message to
representatives gathered at UN Headquarters in New York for the sixth annual
Youth Forum.

According to estimates, about 74 million young people around the world cannot
find a job, many youth are driven from their homes due to conflicts, and, in
places where there is peace, they suffer violence and discrimination.

The UN chief, however, emphasized that young people are also on the vanguard
of progress – as entrepreneurs, activists and community leaders.

“You inspire change […] you have the talent, energy and ideals to prevent
conflicts, defend human rights, secure peace and realize the 2030 Agenda for
Sustainable Development” he added, noting that their messages will help
“create a safer and more stable world for all.”

You have the talent, energy and ideals to prevent conflicts, defend
human rights, secure peace and realize the 2030 Agenda for
Sustainable DevelopmentUN Secretary-General António Guterres

The Youth Forum, is held annually by the UN Economic and Social Council
(ECOSOC) since 2012, offers young people an opportunity to voice their
opinions, share ideas, and think together about what they can do to achieve
sustainable development.

Also speaking at the occasion, ECOSOC President Frederick Musiiwa Makamure
Shava stressed that every day, a number of young people risk their lives,
attempting treacherous journeys, seeking refuge from war and conflict.
Furthermore, many are fleeing crises caused by financial dislocations and
climate change.

ECOSOC President Frederick Musiiwa Makamure Shava addresses the 2017 ECOSOC
Youth Forum. UN Photo/Rick Bajornas

Such unplanned movements combined with other processes associated with
globalization, he added, “are seen as a path to lower wages, a weakening of
cultural and religious identities and rising inequality.”

Underlining the importance of the Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs),
particularly for young people, he noted: “It is your future we are building
in implementing the Agenda. This is why we need you to play a role in shaping
the world you will be living in.”

Similarly, the President of the UN General Assembly, Peter Thomson also
highlighted the importance of the SDGs and said that the 2030 Agenda together



with Paris Agreement on climate change provides a universal masterplan to
place humanity on a trajectory to a safe, secure and prosperous future for
all.

VIDEO: Speaking at the ECOSOC Youth Forum, UN General Assembly President
tells participants that youth should be ‘fully engaged’ in sustainable
development processes.

“Implemented urgently, effectively and at scale, these agreements will
transform our world, to one in which extreme poverty is eliminated and
prosperity is increased and shared more equitably,” he said, and added that
achieving a future envisioned in these documents would require new and bold
ideas, innovative and strategic thinking, and urgent collaborative action.

“It will require fundamental changes in the way we produce goods and consume
them if our world is to be sustainable,” he added, underscoring: “Youth will
have to be at the forefront of this transformation.”

Also speaking at the Forum, Ahmad Alhendawi, Envoy of the Secretary-General
on Youth called on young people not to lose hope but to become a source of
hope to the world and called on all sectors of the society to work with the
youth.

AUDIO: UN Youth Envoy Ahmad Alhendawi says young people are “ready and able
to do the heavy lifting” to implement the Sustainable Development Goals.
Credit: UN News

The two-day Forum was organized by the UN Department of Economic and Social
Affairs, in collaboration with the Office of the Youth Envoy of the
Secretary-General and the UN Inter-agency Network on Youth Development.

German inflation outstrips UK

In confirmation that the rise in western inflation is mainly to do with
rising commodity prices, especially oil, German CPI inflation today hit 1.9%
compared to the UK’s 1.6%. It confirms that inflation in the UK is not
special to UK and  has not been  caused by sterling weakness and Brexit.
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Jeremy Corbyn letter to Theresa May
calling for her to withdraw offer of
State Visit to Donald Trump

Jeremy
Corbyn MP, Leader of the Labour Party, calling on Theresa May to withdraw her
offer to Donald Trump of a State Visit, said:

“Let
no one be in doubt that I will oppose, and the Labour Party will oppose, all
those who fan the flames of fear at home and abroad.

“I
support the demand of millions of British people: Donald Trump should not be
welcomed on a state visit to this country while he continues to propagate his
anti-women, anti-Muslim and anti-Mexican policies.

“This
world defeated segregation, we defeated Apartheid and we will defeat this
nasty
policy created to sow division and hatred.

“His
invite should be withdrawn until the executive orders are gone and every
element of them repealed.

“History
judges us by the actions we take in opposing oppression.

“I
am proud that during the 1980s and 1990s I stood with Labour party members,
trade unionists and faith leaders opposing the racist regime of South Africa.

“I
was there on the day Margret Thatcher opened her door to P.W. Botha while
Nelson Mandela languished in a prison cell.

“Margaret
Thatcher and the Conservative Party were on the wrong side of history then
just
as Theresa May and her Conservative Party are on the wrong side of history
today.

“The
Labour party stands unequivocally with those demonstrating today and will do
so
until we are victorious.

“I
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have written to Theresa May to demand that she withdraws her offer to Donald
Trump of a State Visit.”


